
March 19, 2019  

TMCC General Membership Meeting 

Meeting Began at 6:45 PM 

Tonight’s Speakers are from City of Houston Public Works Capital Project Section Speaking About the 
Bryce Street Chemical Feed Station and Reports of Persistent Fetid Odors in the Area 

The speakers were: Jeff Masek, Jesse Gonzales and Mariluz Padilla  

A brief History of the project: 

2013 Design 

2015 Construction 

2017  Completed 

2018  Additional Sensors Added  

The speakers explained how the Bryce Street Chemical Feed Station Odor Abatement equipment is  
supposed to work. 

The objectionable odor is H2S Hydrogen Sulfide gas and the design threshold is 0.08 PPM  

Data was presented for the period Jan 31 to Feb 26, 2019  

The speakers offered to place additional sensors in areas where odors are routinely observed, if the 
issue persist and the areas can be identified.  

Jesse Gonzalez new system now moves 25,000 CFM which is eight times the previous system and cost 
approximately $ 2.0 million. 

Work Plan – Instrumentation added to measure pH and sensors for H2S. 

Downstream Odor Problems – Chemical additives are added to the sewage effluent to reduce the odors 
downstream. 

3-1-1 Complaints – There were 46 complaints in 2019. The presenters encouraged residents to report 
future odor issues and include additional details, such as the location where the odor was observed. The 
presenters encouraged residents observing odors to make a 3-1-1 complaint. 

Suggestions – Install a weather station at the plant to gather additional information concerning the 
direction of the wind, temperature and humidity to provide additional data concerning the dissipation of 
the odors. 

Meeting Called to Order at 7:30 PM 

Raffle Held 

General Meeting Minutes for January 8, 2019 - A motion was made by Bill Morfey to approve the 
minutes which was seconded by Jennifer Wilson and was approved by a show of hands. 



Treasurer’s Report January 1 to March 19, 2019 (Attached) – Jennifer Wilson reviewed the report 
including dues received, checks written, profit and Loss Statement, Balance Sheet and Proposed Budget.  
A motion was made by Peter Davies to approve the report as presented which was seconded by Bill 
Morfey and approved by a show of hands.  Ms. Wilson also asked for volunteers for the upcoming Easter 
Egg hunt. 

Beautification – No Report 

Block Captains – No report. March 31st a luncheon will be held to thank all of the Block Captains. 

Deed Restriction Enforcement – A resident requested a clarification whether the new house under 
construction violated the deed restrictions which prohibits a three (3) story house. The Board has 
further reviewed the matter at the February Board Meeting and have documented the means and 
methods of how the Design Review Committee determine  

Movie Night at Jaycee Park Friday April 5th – The event is scheduled to show Sing. 

Membership – Laura introduced herself and is actively seeking volunteers to help her in her efforts. 

Neighborhood Security – Jennifer Vickers sent a report that the Security donations are back to 2018 
levels, but are still behind the levels for 2017. 

Programs – The committee was dissolved due to no activity. 

Timbergram – Allison reported that the last issue was distributed and asked for volunteer to help 
distribute future issues. 

Timbergreeters – No report. 

Yard of the Month – Jennifer Wilson reminded members that they have to be dues paying members in 
order to receive the Yard of the Month Award. 

Old Business – There is a sign posted in West 11th Street by the Houston Parks and Recreation 
Department (HPARD) asking for comments concerning the proposed name change for park.  A resident 
spoke concerning their opposition to the name change as they did not feel that the naming was inclusive 
of a number of others that were instrumental in acquisition of the park.  The comment period has been 
extended, but that date is not known. 

New Business – Miles Sasser spoke with the Office of State Representative Sarah Davis concerning a 
proposed bill that would put the onus of reappraisal of residential properties to the State when the 
Governor declares a State of Emergency due to a natural disaster. 

TIRZ 12 – Bill Morfey, who is on the TIRZ Board, reported that there have been discussions about the 
possibility of having HCFCD acquiring the Stanley Park development for green space. 

Next Meeting – The next scheduled General Meeting is scheduled for May 14th at Sinclair Elementary 
School at 7:00 PM. 

These FINAL meeting notes were prepared by Peter Davies and posted on the TMCC website. 

Peter Davies, TMCC Secretary   ___________________________-            P. Davies








